

Mr Dževad Nekić Auditor General Audit Office of the Institutions in the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina Lozionicka 3 Sarajevo 71000, Bosnia and Herzegovina



Valencia, 25th November 2021

Subject: EURORAI Seminar in Sarajevo

Dear Mr Auditor General.

On behalf of EURORAI and its member institutions, I would like to express my sincere gratitude for the hospitality we have enjoyed in Sarajevo. The Audit Office of the Institutions in the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina has proven itself to be prepared to host an event of this magnitude in the challenging times of the European, indeed global, pandemic.

The seminar provided valuable professional inputs and interesting insights into the current situation of public sector audit institutions. We all have a variety of domestic challenges to overcome at the moment. After all, one of the aims of our Organisation is to share experiences and benefit from the knowledge of other audit institutions. The event in Sarajevo has supported this goal superbly.

I would like to thank you and your staff for the perfect organisation of the seminar. The seminar participants have really enjoyed not only the professional exchange but especially the hospitality of the Audit Office, the city of Sarajevo and the institutions in the Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina.

Thank you very much for this and thank you also for your involvement in the European family of regional public sector audit institutions. It is essential for EURORAI to maintain contacts and cultivate a network of audit institutions in Europe.

I wish you all the best and every success in your work in the interest of public auditing.

I look forward to continuing our contacts with you and your staff in the future activities of EURORAI.

All my best wishes to you,

Friedrich Pammer

President of EURORAI
Landesrechnungshofdirektor

Oberösterreichischer Landesrechnungshof